

Park Spring Primary School

'Achieving Together'



Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan tel: 0113 2552526 email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk

Friday 13 May 2022

Ethos Statement "I am committed to setting myself smart goals"

Summer 1 Diary Dates

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place during this term;

23.05.2022 Year 6 Bikeability Training (Round 1)

24.05.2022 Year 4 Murton Park

25.05.2022 Year 5 Grinton Lodge Trip

27.05.2022 Training Day

30.05.2022 School Close for 1 week—Half Term

06.06.2022 Diamond Jubilee Celebration

07.06.2022 Year 6 Bikeability (Round 2)

10.06.2022 Reception Trip to Hesketh Farm

06.07.2022 Sports Day

11.07.2022 BOW Nursery Tropical World Trip

14.07.2022 EOW Nursery Tropical World Trip

25.07.2022 Training Day

26.07.2022 Training Day

Year 2 Natural Art Topic

This week we have continued with our Natural Art topic and studied the natural sculptures created by Andy Goldsworthy. We then designed and made our own sculptures. This was great fun and the children really impressed us by being resourceful with the natural materials that they found in our school grounds.









Year 4 Football

On Thursday 12 May 2022 a group of Year 4 children took part in a mini Football tournament at Co-op Priesthorpe Academy. They represented Park Spring really well and are all our Sports Stars of the Week for their great behaviour but also for their fair play. They did not concede a goal, drawing 0-0, then winning 4-0, 2-0 and 4-0 and so winning the tournament overall!











Absence Reporting—Please remember to report your child's absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to **07891 274 260**









ATTENDANCE

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this number **07891274260**. Please note that this phone will not be answered for phone calls. This is

last week's attendance report for the week ending **20 May 2022**:

	-	-	
92.6%		Rec B	87.9%
88.3%		1b	91.4%
97.6%		2b	95.3%
98%		3b	94%
97.2%		4b	97.1%
92.9%		5b	96.6%
	88.3% 97.6% 98% 97.2%	88.3% 97.6% 98% 97.2%	88.3% 1b 97.6% 2b 98% 3b 97.2% 4b

6h



,

93.7%

3b 94% 4b 97.1% **Total School: 93.8%** 5b 96.6%



6a

95%

Denim for Dementia—20 May 2022

96.5%

Today we supported Denim for Dementia Day along with other local schools and businesses. Our school



council attended Pudsey Leisure centre this morning to deliver our schools patches of denim, where we had written messages of either condolence, in remembrance or in support of those suffering with dementia.

With the patches they made a large pair of jeans for others in the community to add to. It was a wonderful warm welcome we received from the volunteers and we were proud to be there!

Our school council represented Park Spring Primary excellently and we were very proud of them.











Goodbye Mrs Taylor

We would like to say a HUGE thank you and good bye to Mrs Taylor who works in our Reception classes.

Mrs Taylor is a very much loved by part of our Reception team and you will be missed by children and staff alike.

GOOD LUCK MRS TAYLOR!

Queen Elizabeth Platinum Jubilee Celebrations—6 June 2022

We are extremely looking forward to celebrating the Queens Platinum Jubilee as a whole school on Monday 6 June (Thursday 26 May for end of the week Nursery).

On the day there will be lots of activities taking place which include:

- A whole school assembly, where each class will contribute an item in to a time capsule and we will join as a school to bury this on our school grounds.
- Planting a Cherry Tree with a commemorative plaque in celebration of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II's 70 year reign.

There are also various exciting competitions for all to enter which include:-

- Best Crown Design and make a crown fit for a queen.
- Best Cake Bake and decorate a delicious cake. This is open to children and adults and will be judged in the two categories
- Best Platinum Jubilee Flag Design and make a flag to commemorate the Queen's 70-year reign.
- Best dressed pupils and adults.

ALL ENTRIES MUST BE BROUGHT IN ON MONDAY 6 JUNE 2022

Next week children will be creating their very own bunting in school ready to decorate the school grounds. We are still welcoming donations of Red, White and Blue fabrics. Please pass these to your child's class teacher or the office.

AND NOT FORGETTING

YOU ARE ALL INVITED TO A PARTY!!!!

You can bring a picnic for you and your child!





Or your child can choose from the <u>Jubilee Lunch</u>
Menu





Follow these five sun ready tips to stay safe in the sun

In partnership with MACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT



Use 5-star rated, high-SPF sun cream



Drink plenty of water



Cover up with a hat and long sleeves



Wear sunglasses to Stay in the shade protect your eyes



between 11 to 3

